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Kildrum Primary School
Parent Council

Meeting Minutes
7th September 2018
Present:

PC Representatives 

 Jennie McGregor, Joyce Richie, Bob Aird, 
School Representatives 

Kate Watt 
Apologies: Donna Singh
Welcome parents to parent council meeting.
Parent council 
Due to changing work commitments Ricky Neil has had to resign as chairperson of the parent council. We are grateful to him for all the hard work he put into the parent council over the past few years. 

The vacant positions 
Chairperson, Treasurer, Secretary, 

Newly elected members-Jennifer McGregor- Chairperson

    Bob Aird- Treasurer

A consultation for when best suits all those who want to be part of the parent will be drawn up and distributed to all parents/carers. This will include available times for parents and will ask if childcare would be needed.

School updates
The School improvement plan this year will be focusing on 
· Numeracy- The big Maths program will continue to run and will be joined by a new program, Number talks.

· Mental health and wellbeing- The school will continue looking at the behavior policy and will introduce a program, Emotion works. Staff will be trained on this program in November prior to the program commencing.

· Assessment and moderation- various methods are used to assess how children are progressing with their work.  In order to make this as accurate as possible staff will work to discuss levels. Mrs Hanning will be going on training for this and will be able to bring back and implement this assessment program in Kildrum Primary School. Exchange visits will take place where staff from different schools around the authority will compare work.  This is an area which is being worked on by many schools throughout North Lanarkshire and the rest of Scotland.
Staffing- The school are happy to report they have full Teaching staff this year. There is a vacancy for a classroom assistant. 

PEF has been used this year to pay for 1 teacher and 3 ASN staff.

Maths week will commence w/b 10th September. They will be having lots of activities including outdoor trails and space missions.

Primary 7 will be visiting Scottish parliament on Monday 10th September.

The parents workshop will be running on the 17th September. This was very successful last year and is a great way of learning how you can help your children with literacy, numeracy etc.

The Christmas panto will be in motherwell this year. The parent council will donate money to this to keep school and parent costs down.

The school will be having a Christmas fayre in December. There will be a committee made up of teachers. A member of the parent council will join this committee 
FYI- Education Scotland website has a link to parentzone which has a comparative page where you can see how your child’s school compares to other comparative schools. As of yet the information is from 18 months ago but will be updated as they receive the latest details from schools.

Fundraising
Bob will speak to tesco to see if they will be able to make donations for sweets etc for the children for when they attend the Christmas panto.

We discussed looking to apply for larger grants when plans are in place for the fenced garden area.

The school disco will go ahead on the 13th September. There was a grate response for volunteers for both discos. Bob will request the owner of the DJ company to DJ at the disco as he had a good response from the children. Jennie will request registers to be printed from office staff.
The parent council will help look for donations of raffle prizes for the Christmas fayre raffle.

Any other business
The sports day at Kildrum primary was discussed as parents had expressed how they would have liked to attend and see their child participate. This is an ongoing concern for parents that the school is aware of. The reason parents are unable to attend is due to the lack of space to safely accommodate the amount of children and parents in the areas that are used for sports day.  The safety of the parents and children must come first. We discussed that once the new fenced off area is safely developed, this could give more space but will be readdressed in due course. 

